ANNOUNCEMENT NO. 3/2020 OF THE DEAN OF FACULTY OF PHILOLOGY

regarding change of organisation of Faculty of Philology operation

Pursuant to the Rector’s Regulation no. 50/2020 regarding changes in Opole University
operation, | hereby introduce the following regulations in the Faculty of Philology:

1

Classes shall be carried out via IT technology tools and methods until the end of the summer
semester 2019/2020.

The proceedings/classes, which cannot be organised via IT technology tools and methods, may
be carried out during the period 1.06.2020-30.09.2020 in direct contact, in cooperation of the
Coordinator.

In order to organise classes at the University, a course teacher shall submit to the Coordinator
an application including the course name, the number of students and proposed date of
classes, as well as a justification for organising classes in direct contact.

The Coordinator, in cooperation with other coordinators in the Faculty, shall check the
possibility of carrying out classes, safe to both students and teachers, pursuant to the
recommendations of the Opole University Chancellor.

Having established the possibility of organising classes in a safe manner, the Coordinator shall
inform the course teacher, who informs students about the date and place of their meeting.
The schedule of classes carried out in direct contact is available in the Faculty web site and
regularly updated by the secretary.

A course teacher, who carries out classes in direct contact, shall offer consultations via IT tools
to all students, who for various reasons are not able to participate in class.

After publication of relevant Rector’s regulations, the Dean’s announcement regarding learning effects
verification methods in direct contact, for the courses in which distant verification is not possible or

recommended, will be published.




